## **Transportation advisory Committee**

307 W. Watson

Lewistown Mt 59457

Minutes

11-14-16

Attending: Nancy Fry-Moline FCCOA, Barb Gilskey HRDC, Duane Ferdinand City Planner, Shari Hagenbuch RSD Snowy Mt Industries, Staci Auck FCCOA

Nancy reported that the Billings rides are increasing with the new schedule. There was a question as to how much the Amish in Moore use the shuttle. Nancy reported that the trips that they have asked for in the past have been Charter type services.

Nancy discussed the allocation for FY 2018 and that she will be sending out letters of coordination for everyone to fill out in the near future. The FY2018 allocation is 5311 \$130,204. With another \$19,876. In transAde that can be used as match.

Nancy asked if there was any new issues that anyone wanted to discuss. Duane asked why attendance to the meetings had dropped. Nancy explained that Ross Butcher is now our President and our County Commissioner for the COA which was 2 separate positions in the past. Nancy said she would check with Ross to see if he was getting the reminder emails.

The next meeting is scheduled for January 30<sup>th</sup> 2017 and the Grant request will be discussed before it is sent to the FCCOA Board for final approval